CRAWLEY PARISH COUNCIL NEWSLETTER



No 215 May 2024

Parish Council Updates

Parish Clerk email address

Please note that the parish clerk's email address is now <u>clerk@crawley-hampshire.org.uk</u>.

Memorial Ground

Work has started on the renovation of the War Memorial grounds. The area will be returfed and a new flowerbed created. The Parish Council has been awarded a £1,000 grant from Winchester City Council to help fund the project.

Pond

The duck house has been in place for about 16 years and is now in need of replacing. Tim Anderson and Tim Duncan-Smith are in the process of designing and building a new one.

The reeds in front of the benches are to be cut in order that there is a better view of the pond whilst seated.

The inlet drains (interceptors) around the pond have gathered a lot of silt following all the rain. These are to be cleared by Hampshire Highways.

Bus Shelter

The painting of the bus shelter has been on the list of jobs for the Lengthsman for some time. Unfortunately the weather has been bad on his last few visits so it is still outstanding.

White Lines

The white lines in Crawley are registered to be repainted.

Argiva

The Parish Council have appointed Quod as the planning consultants for the Arqiva site. They are currently preparing a report.

Recreation Ground

The framework of the football goals have been repaired and the nets replaced.

Police and Neighbourhood Watch

Neighbourhood Watch and Winchester Rural North Police.

Winchester Rural North PCSOs – Kerry Croutear and Michelle Wilkinson will be holding a Police Beat Surgery at Crawley Village Hall on Friday 7th June from 3 pm.

Please do come along if you have any issues or concerns you wish to discuss with them or just to introduce yourself.

If you are new to the village and want to join our Neighbourhood Watch scheme - please contact Alison Carey; Email <u>alisonmc96@yahoo.com</u>.

Village Library

Next Village Library openings:

Friday 7th June and Friday 5th July from 3p.m.

We have just purchased lots of new books, so do come along to grab a book, meet other villagers and have tea and cake. All free!

M3 Junction 9

You can follow updates on M3 motorway repairs and closures or sign up for alerts here

https://nationalhighways.co.uk/our-roads/south-east/m3-junctions-9-to-14-smart-motorway/

Flytipping

There is now a dedicated Flytipping Officer at Winchester City Council. Details of how to report flytipping are in the following link:

Fly-Tipping - Winchester City Council

Online Newsletter

We email the newsletter to those on our database. If you would like to add your name to the list please email clerk@crawley-hampshire.org.uk. If you do not wish to receive the email newsletter please also email this address.

The hard copy will continue to be delivered in the Parish Magazine for the moment.

Contacts and Diary Dates

City and County Councillors

Caroline Horrill: email <u>CHorrill@winchester.gov.uk</u> or telephone 01962 776844. Stephen Godfrey: email <u>sgodfrey@winchester.gov.uk</u> or telephone 01962 884477.

Patrick Cunningham: email <u>pcunningham@winchester.gov.uk</u> or telephone 01962 883887.

Jan Warwick: email jan.warwick@hants.gov.uk or telephone 07717104236.

<u>Meetings</u>

Dates for the Parish Council Meetings in 2024: 15 July, 16 September, 18 November.

Members of the Parish Council and their responsibilities

Cllr Tim Anderson	Chair, Trees	07799663928	tim@crawley-hampshire.org.uk
Cllr Paul Whiteley	Highways, Footpaths		paul@crawley-hampshire.org.uk
Cllr Henrietta Boucher	Biodiversity & Climate Change, Planning	776031	henrietta@crawley-hampshire.org.uk
Cllr Fred Fratter	Finance, Mowing	776243	fred@crawley-hampshire.org.uk
Cllr Vanessa Chapman	Burial Ground & War Memorial	776428	vanessa@crawley-hampshire.org.uk
Alison Carey	Neighbourhood Watch	776534	alisonmc96@yahoo.com
Martin White	Cricket Warden	776817	martin@thinkers.co.uk
David Jordan	Pond Warden		clerk@crawley-hampshire.org.uk
Nicola Breen	Clerk	776909	clerk@crawley-hampshire.org.uk